732 Main Street, Harwich, MA 02645



November 1, 2002

Jim Cook, Acting Director Highways and Maintenance 273 Queen Anne Road Harwich, MA 02645

Dear Jim:

At a public meeting of the Board of Selectmen held on Monday, October 28, 2002, the Board reviewed the request made by Ms. Julie Wilson of 51 Lakewood Drive for the installation of stop signs. The request was made to the Police Department due to increased traffic flow in that area.

After reviewing the recommendation of the Police Department, the Board voted to have the Division of Highways and Maintenance install stop signs (one in each direction) with painted pavement stop lines on Cedardale Road and Cottonwood Road where they intersect with Lakewood Drive. Thank you for your assistance.

Sincerely

Board of Selectmen

PSH/sr

cc: Chief Mason

Julie Wilson